NEWPTF
Meeting Minutes 
November 1, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 9:06 a.m. by President Heidi Koeberl. The meeting took place at New Hope Presbyterian Church.  Members present were Heidi Koeberl, Heidi Lueck, Abby Cosner, Karen Cape, and Kay Busse.
The minutes from the October meeting were approved.  

Festival Committee:  Baroque forms are due to Maggie Charnon on or before Friday, November 8th.  The forms are available on the website. Our Baroque Festival is scheduled for Saturday, November 23 at St. Anne’s Episcopal Church, 347 Libal St. in DePere. 

Code of Ethics:  Abby mentioned that the Code of Ethics is not complete on our website. Kay has a blank copy and will scan it and send to Abby. 

Old Business:  Monster Concert:  Heidi Lueck reported that the tentative plan is to schedule this for late January or early February of 2026. Performance site will most likely be Lawrence University as they already have 4 pianos. Maggie is our Forum representative. Details will be available later. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Kay is sending checks for the Baroque festival with Abby to get to Maggie.
Balance on hand – October 1, 2024:       $7865.71
Expenses – Website: $30.00;   Donuts:  $10.17;  Shuk Ki Wong (speaker) :  $150.00. This check has not yet been cashed. 
Total expenses:  $190.17     Deposits:  $0      Balance on hand – October 31, 2024:      $7675.54

New Business:  
Heidi Dupee from Heid Music asked Heidi K. if our group was doing an event at the mall in December. We do not have an event planned at this time. 
Announcements:  
Kay Busse is having a complete shoulder replacement surgery on December 11.  
Our next meeting is December 6th, and is our annual Christmas Brunch. This will be held at New Hope Presbyterian Church at our regular meeting time of 9 a.m.  We will be asking Maggie to send an RSVP for the brunch with info on what food you would like to bring. 
Plan to bring a white elephant gift and also a “nice” gift of $10 or less. 
Please note that the first 2025 meeting will not be until February 14th. This will be held at the Weidner. There is no January meeting. 
Our meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m. It was followed by a share meeting where we enjoyed talking through some common teaching issues.  

Submitted by Karen Cape 
“substitute” secretary for Maggie Charnon




